Eden Planning Commission Minutes
March 21, 2016
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on March 21, 2016.  Present were:  Leslie White, Charles Leone, Rebecca Pfeiffer (State of VT), Seth Jensen (LCPC) and Tracey Morin.
1. Leslie opened the meeting at 3:00PM.

2. Additions or deletions:  None.
3. Reorganization of the board:  Being the first meeting after reappointments by the Selectboard after town meeting, reorganization of the board was in order.  Tracey made the motion for Leslie to be EPC Chairperson.  Charles seconded the motion.  Approved.  Charles made the motion for Tracey to be Secretary.  Leslie seconded the motion.  Approved.

4. Approve minutes of February 16, 2016:  Minutes of the February 16th meeting were reviewed.  Charles made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Leslie seconded the motion.  Approved.
5. Rebecca Pfeiffer, State of Vermont ANR Flood Plan Manager spoke to EPC on the National Flood Insurance Program.  Rebecca provided information on its benefits and disadvantages to both the town and its residents:

Benefits:  
· Property owners may purchase flood insurance.

· Town qualifies for additional financial assistance in the form of Hazard Mitigation Grants if an area in the flood plan is damaged during a FEMA event.

· Reduces town match of FEMA event funding if town, (1) participates in the National Flood Insurance Program, (2) has adopted the State Road & Bridge Standards, (3) has an All Hazard Mitigation Plan and (4) has a Local Emergency Operations Plan.
· Regulations do not affect existing buildings of those already living in the flood plan area unless changes are made.

Disadvantages:
· Town would need to adopt either or both:  Flood plan and/or River Corridor regulations.

· Regulations adopted would need to be enforced.

· Permits would be required for any new construction, replacement, alteration or other changes in the flood plan area/river corridor.

· Town would need a review board to oversee the permit process and compliance with regulations.

Seth provided EPC with two maps:  a copy of the 1983 FEMA 100 year flood plan map and another showing the 911 locations within the flood plan and river corridor.  Rebecca offered to provide assistance with public meetings/public hearing if Eden decides to pursue implementing either/both Flood Plan and/or River Corridor Regulations.
EPC discussed the information provided by Rebecca and Seth.  EPC would not recommend the town pursue implementing flood plan or river corridor regulations and joining the National Flood Insurance Program due to: the low number of properties that would be affected, knowing how the town feels about regulatory mandates and weighing the financial benefits vs. costs that would be involved.  Leslie will attend the next Selectboard meeting to provide them with this information and EPC’s position.  
Seth asked that EPC complete the Water Resource Information Request form he sent earlier this week.  Seth asked that we concentrate on items 3, 4 and 5.  The form was reviewed and suggestions made.  Tracey will update the form and forward it to Seth.  

Seth will work on the Flood Resiliency section of the plan update which addresses flood hazards and river corridors.  EPC was asked to think of its policy statement for this section.  Tracey provided Seth with past flood/FEMA events and their cost going back to 1997.
6. Act 250 Review:  None at this time.

7. Waste Water Permit Review:

a. Steven & Anne Ford – construction of 5BR single family residence on 7.65 acre lot, 278 Peninsula Drive, Eden.  This notice was information only with no action needed by EPC.
8. LCPC Update:  Leslie attended a breakfast meeting with Lamoille Economic Development Committee (LEDC) who spoke of grant opportunities available for communities.  Suggested projects were discussed:  expansion of vault at town office; construction of combined pump house/storage building at LERA; expansion of parking area with information building at fishing access at Lake Eden.  Leslie will speak with the Selectboard about this grant opportunity at its next meeting.

9. Any other business:  The next meeting will be held on May 16, 2016 at 3PM.

10. Adjourn:  Tracey made the motion to adjourn at 4:35PM.  Charles seconded.  Approved.

Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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